
LCQ21: Hawker stalls selling food

     Following is a question by the Hon Judy Chan and a written reply by the
Secretary for Environment and Ecology, Mr Tse Chin-wan, in the Legislative
Council today (July 10):

Question:

     There are views that in order to implement the concept of "tourism is
everywhere", Hong Kong should support fixed-pitch and itinerant hawker stalls
selling food with local characteristics, and enhance the culinary experience
of countryside visitors. In this connection, will the Government inform this
Council:

(1) of the number of fixed-pitch cooked food hawker stalls located (i) on-
street (i.e. stalls commonly known as "Dai Pai Dongs"), (ii) in cooked food
hawker bazaars, and (iii) in public housing estates (i.e. stalls inside what
is commonly known as a "cooked food kiosk") in each of the past three years,
with a breakdown by the 18 districts across the territory;

(2) of the number of itinerant hawker licences allowed to sell food
(including but not limited to roast chestnuts, baked sweet potatoes, fruits
and baked eggs) in each of the past three years, with a breakdown by type of
commodity;

(3) of the number of applications for succession or transfer of "Dai Pai
Dong" licences approved in each of the past three years, with a breakdown by
the relationship between the successor or transferee of a licence and the
original licensee;

(4) whether new "Dai Pai Dong" licences were issued on a trial basis or in
other forms in the past three years; if so, of the annual number of licences
issued; if not, the reasons for that;

(5) whether the Housing Department carried out renovation or refurbishment
works for cooked food kiosks in public housing estates under its management
in the past three years; if so, of the details; if not, the reasons for that;

(6) of the number of vacant fixed hawker pitches allocated to itinerant
hawker licensees selling food in the annual reassignment of such pitches by
the Government in each of the past three years;
 
(7) given that at the meeting of the Subcommittee on Hawker Policy under the
Panel on Food Safety and Environmental Hygiene of this Council on April 14,
2015, the authorities indicated that they would consider converting, on a
pilot basis, an existing public market with a low occupancy rate into an off-
street cooked food centre, which would provide operating space for individual
cooked food vendors to provide traditional "Dai Pai Dong" type of cooked
meals, traditional snacks or other forms of light refreshments, of the
current progress of such work;
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(8) whether the Hong Kong Tourism Board has currently promoted local
delicacies of Hong Kong served up by "Dai Pai Dongs", cooked food kiosks,
among others, to visitors and international media; if so, of the details;
 
(9) whether the authorities have reviewed the hawker policy in recent years;
if so, of the details and the improvement measures implemented following the
review; and
 
(10) as there are views that the current provision of only refreshment kiosks
at country parks has failed to cater for the increasing number of countryside
visitors, whether the authorities have considered setting up restaurants and
allowing fixed-pitch and itinerant hawker stalls to sell speciality food at
convenient locations near the entrances and exits of country trails; if so,
of the details; if not, the reasons for that?
 
Reply:
 
President,

     The society has different views and expectations regarding hawkers and
their hawking activities. The Government is committed to balancing the needs
and views of various parties so that licensed hawkers (including those
selling food) can operate according to market demand while ensuring food
safety, environmental hygiene and public safety, and avoid causing nuisance
to local residents, etc. Having consulted the Culture, Sports and Tourism
Bureau and the Housing Bureau, our reply to the Hon Judy Chan's question is
as follows:

(1) The number of hawker licences for on-street fixed pitches, cooked food
hawker bazaars and cooked food kiosks in public housing estates in the past
three years (2021 to 2023), with a breakdown by the 18 districts in the
territory, is provided at Annex I.

(2) The number of itinerant hawker licences allowed to sell food in each of
the past three years (2021 to 2023), with a breakdown by the type of
commodities allowed for sale, is provided at Annex II.

(3) In the past three years (2021 to 2023), two applications for
succession/transfer of "Dai Pai Dong" licence, involving a pair of mother-son
and father-son respectively, were supported by the relevant District
Councils. The Food and Environmental Hygiene Department (FEHD) has approved
the relevant applications in 2021 and 2023.

(4) There are different views on "Dai Pai Dong" in the society. Some are of
the view that they cause nuisance to residents of the areas, while some
consider that "Dai Pai Dong" pose unfair competition to the neighbouring
restaurants. The mode of operation of "Dai Pai Dong" would inevitably cause a
certain degree of street obstruction and environmental hygiene problems, thus
it is very challenging to identify suitable sites, such as a location where
it would not cause nuisance to residents, have sufficient or stable patronage
to support business operation, and would not cause vicious competition to the



neighbouring restaurants. For those "Dai Pai Dong" which are currently
operating well, the Government will work with relevant organisations to
explore suitable ways to promote them, with a view to preserving and
promoting the unique "Dai Pai Dong" culture in Hong Kong. As for new "Dai Pai
Dong", the FEHD has not issued any new "Dai Pai Dong" licence in the past
three years. If there are any suitable proposed sites which are supported by
the relevant District Councils, the FEHD will give consideration with an open
mind.

(5) The Hong Kong Housing Authority (HA) reviews the usage of its existing
retail facilities from time to time. With due regard to the actual conditions
of individual estates and retail facilities, such as building age, condition
and design of the facilities, age distribution of the population and the
surrounding environment, and also taking into account a number of relevant
factors, including community needs, views of the stakeholders, technical and
financial viability, and the impact on the existing shop tenants, the HA will
consider optimising its retail facilities with a view to enhancing their
business potential and shopping ambience. All along, the HA has been closely
monitoring the condition of facilities in cooked food stalls and carried out
repair/refurbishment/improvement works in due course. In the past three years
(2021 to 2023), apart from basic refurbishment works, the HA has carried out
improvement works of different scales for some cooked food stalls on a need
basis. For example, the HA has carried out conversion works for the cooked
food stalls in Nam Shan Estate by re-demarcating the stall areas to better
meet the residents' needs. At present, fire improvement works including
replacement of sprinkler systems, reconstruction of existing walls, are also
being carried out at cooked food stalls in Pok Hong Estate, Fu Shan Estate
and Shek Kip Mei Estate.

(6) The Government opened for application a total of 540 vacant fixed pitches
in 2019 and 2022, including 108 licence quotas reserved for licensed
itinerant hawkers. Eventually, four licensed itinerant hawkers who had been
authorised to sell food submitted applications and participated in pitches
selection. All of them were subsequently allocated pitches.

(7) The Subcommittee on Hawker Policy under the Food Safety and Environmental
Hygiene Committee did not reach a consensus on the proposal to convert
existing public markets with low occupancy rate into off-street cooked food
centres for operation by cooked food vendor to provide "Dai Pai Dong"-style
cooked food or light refreshment. Currently, after the closure or
consolidation of markets with low occupancy rates, the FEHD will allocate the
freed-up space for other purposes to benefit the public.

     On the other hand, there are currently a total of 41 cooked food
centres, cooked food markets and cooked food hawker bazaars across the
districts, including the popular Haiphong Road Temporary Cooked Food Hawker
Bazaar and Woosung Street Temporary Cooked Food Hawker Bazaar, as well as
other private catering establishments, providing an array of choices for the
public. If any "Dai Pai Dong" need to be relocated due to development/works
projects, the FEHD will also offer the option of relocating to the cooked
food hawker bazaar for the stall operators.
 



(8) Hong Kong has been well-known for being a food paradise. Other than
Michelin-starred restaurants, its distinctive local delicacies are well-liked
by visitors from around the world. The Hong Kong Tourism Board (HKTB) has
been promoting the city's culinary experiences through various channels to
attract global travellers to come and enjoy food in Hong Kong. Relevant
promotion work of the HKTB includes: working in partnership with renowned
media outlets from the Mainland and overseas to produce thematic programmes
on Hong Kong's culinary culture and visits to "Dai Pai Dong" in different
districts to deepen source markets' understanding of Hong Kong's food
culture. For instance, the MasterChef Australia recently filmed in Hong Kong
with the support of the HKTB for programme content with themes of local Hong
Kong street food and Michelin experiences; the HKTB invited celebrities such
as Malaysian actress Minchen Lin and Hollywood actor Henry Golding to visit
“Dai Pai Dong” in Temple Street, Yau Ma Tei, and Central, and introduced
local delicacies in short videos; the HKTB has a dedicated page on its
website DiscoverHongKong.com, setting out recommendations for "Dai Pai Dong"
experiences including "Dai Pai Dong" and "Dong Ku Ting"; the HKTB highlights
various food stalls in its "Hong Kong Neighbourhoods" promotions, including
"Dai Pai Dong" in Central, Temple Street Night Market and Woosung Street
Temporary Cooked Food Hawker Bazaar.
 
(9) The Government reviews the various arrangements regarding hawkers from
time to time and will introduce measures or make adjustments as necessary to
meet the needs of the society. For example, the FEHD opened vacant fixed
hawker pitches for reallocation in 2019 and 2022 respectively, and 523 new
hawker licences have been issued so far. In response to the trade's
suggestion, the FEHD have also increased the types of commodities that can be
sold under fixed-pitch hawker licences at Kwun Tong Yue Man Hawker Bazaar and
Temple Street in 2022 and 2023 respectively, so as to facilitate the sale of
pre-packaged food and beverages and/or dry goods by the licensees.

(10) The Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department (AFCD) sets up
cafeteria, refreshment kiosks and vending machines at suitable locations in
country parks to provide snacks and beverage to visitors, according to their
actual demands and site considerations. Most of the places within country
parks lack infrastructure such as water supply, electricity, and proper
sewage facilities, making it challenging to offer more comprehensive catering
facilities. Currently, there are seven refreshment kiosks and 35 beverage
vending machines in country parks, as well as a cafeteria operated by a non-
profit organisation at the Lions Nature Education Centre in Sai Kung. If any
hawker licence holder would like to conduct hawking activities within a
country park, the person can apply for a permit from the AFCD under the
Country Parks and Special Areas Regulations (Cap. 208A). The AFCD will
consider applications and grant approval taking into account actual
circumstances, including environmental hygiene issues or adverse impacts on
the environment. If the entrances and exits of country trails fall outside of
country park areas, licensed itinerant hawkers can currently conduct hawking
activities in the corresponding areas as marked on their licenses.


